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TITLE:
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to amending the district plan of the Bryant Park business improvement district to change the method of assessment upon which the district charge is based.
 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE CODE:
Amends title 25 by adding a new section 25-441.2 to chapter 5.
 
Today, the Committee on Finance will consider Int. No. 723, a local law to amend the district plan of the Bryant Park business improvement district to change the method of assessment upon which the district charge is based.

  

BACKGROUND:

                  This local law would authorize an amendment to the district plan of the Bryant Park business improvement district to change the method of assessment upon which the district charge is based.  Proposed Resolution No. 1289-A, adopted by the Council on April 16, 2008 set today as the date for the public hearing on the local law authorizing the change in assessment.  

Pursuant to § 25-410(b) of the Administrative Code, a BID may change their method of assessment by means of the adoption of a local law amending the BID’s district plan.  Such a local law may be adopted by the City Council after a determination that it is in the public interest to authorize such change, and that the tax and debt limits prescribed in section 25-412 of the Administrative Code will not be exceeded.  Notice of the hearing on this local law must be published in at least one newspaper having general circulation in the district specifying the time when and the place where the hearing will be held and stating the proposed change in the method of assessment upon which the district charge in the BID is based.


Although this is the only relevant legal requirement for the provision of notice prior to the Council approving the BID, the Finance Committee Chair has informed the Department of Small Business Services (DSBS) that it desires written notices of the proposed change in the method of assessment.  At the April 16, 2008 hearing on the Resolution setting the date for this hearing, DSBS committed to having these written notices mailed.

The recent construction of the Bank of America Tower at One Bryant Park is the reason for the change in the method of assessment.  The Bank of America Tower occupies a site that falls partly within the Times Square business improvement district and the extended Bryant Park business improvement district.  Currently, the method of assessment used to establish the district charge for Class A properties in the Bryant Park business improvement district, as defined in the District Plan of such business improvement district, provides that such properties be assessed on the basis of the gross building square footage. This bill would authorize a change in the method of assessment by creating an additional new class of commercial property, Class A-1, that applies to a property located on one tax lot and within two business improvement districts. Any property classified as Class A-1 will be assessed at less than one percent (0.68) of the property’s gross square footage multiplied by the per square foot assessment. The assessment formula change would result in a fair assessment of all commercial properties within the District.


The proposed local law would take effect immediately, but is retroactive to July 1, 2007.
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